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Convenor’s Report for the year 1 July 2009 to 30 June 2010

In the past year CatSIG has continued to focus on professional development and networking opportunities for cataloguers.

The Committee

I was delighted to have Jessie Moir, Angela Holland, Mary Nuttall and Debra Walker join the committee after the 2009 AGM. Unfortunately Mary Nuttall resigned from the committee a few months later. Sarah McGuinness has continued in the role of secretary and Joanne Rowan as treasurer. 

Membership:

Our membership continues to grow. According to the membership list received from LIANZA in September 2010, CatSIG has 158 members (136 in 2009); 132 of those are personal members and 25 corporate. 
Activities:

CatSIG provided conference registration and assistance with travel and accommodation for a CatSIG member to attend the 2009 LIANZA Conference in Christchurch.  Angela Holland from Tasman District Libraries was the recipient and her report was included in issue 66 of Catapult. 

We again offered to pay the course fees for two people to undertake study, one in the INFO 546 - Bibliographic Organisation paper offered by Victoria University of Wellington and one for the 72272 Cataloguing and Classification paper offered by the Open Polytechnic of New Zealand. These sponsorships were awarded to Stephanie Bacon from the New Zealand College of Chiropractic, Auckland and Rosie Smyth from the Allan Bean Centre Library, Christchurch.
In September/October 2009 the Committee organised a number of cataloguing workshops presented by Deborah Fritz from The Mark of Quality: 

· Book Blitz I in Auckland

· Book Blitz II in Wellington and Dunedin

The Book Blitz I workshop planned for Wellington was cancelled because of a lack of registrations.

The Catapult newsletter has continued to be published regularly and is available on the DescribeNZ wiki (http://www.describe.org.nz/).  Senior cataloguers from the National Library took responsibility for the four issues from August 2009 and this responsibility has now moved to cataloguers at the University of Otago.
Closing remarks  
The Committee decided not to organise a CatSIG seminar in 2010 because it was thought that training in RDA would be offered to libraries and CatSIG was committed to contributing to this in conjunction with LIANZA and the National Library of New Zealand. However, this training has not taken place as implementation of RDA is now not expected until early 2012. We will continue to work with the National Library and LIANZA and, as decided at the 2009 AGM, remain committed to providing sponsorship to supplement training in smaller centres across the country.

On behalf of the Committee I would like to thank all CatSIG members for their support over the past year.

My thanks must also go to the members of the Committee for all their work. They have been very supportive and it has been a pleasure working with them.

Janess Stewart

CatSIG Convenor

